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Dear Parents 
   
Rumours are an unfortunate part of society and living in a community. People are encouraged not to 
spread unverified stories about others because they can be destructive in so many ways, yet rumours 
abound even in the best of times. Even under normal circumstances, rumours have a sneaky way of 
causing harm to the very fabric of our community. However, when you add the increased fear and 
anxiety that can be caused by an outbreak of disease, rumours can take on a whole new level of 
damage, especially given the speed of social media. 

 
This is not the first 
time Malaysia has 
experienced the fear 
and concerns 
created by an 
outbreak. Previously, 
we have lived 
through SARS, 
H1N1 (Swine Flu), 
Bird Flu, MERS, and 

now this novel coronavirus from Wuhan dubbed Covid-19. Unfortunately, in all of those outbreaks we 
have seen rumours do more damage within our community than the diseases themselves.  
 
A contagious and potentially fatal disease is frightening. This provides the ideal emotionally charged 
situation for rumours to thrive. Our in-built negativity bias means that people love to share bad news. A 
2018 study confirms that false news travels farther, faster and more widely than the truth. 
 
So what can we do about this? The first step is when someone says something to you which begins 
with the words ñI heard é..ò please be careful with the information that follows. It may actually be true 
but refrain from sharing it with other people until you are sure. A good first step is to always ask the 
person where he/she heard the news from to see if there is any way to verify it. Oftentimes, something 
general about the outbreak can be verified through research. Take the time to look online to find out 
more before becoming another link in the rumour chain and spreading misinformation, potentially adding 
to peopleôs fears. 
 
Disease outbreaks can be alarming and we do need to take health concerns very seriously. However, 
while we are taking appropriate actions regarding the risks of the outbreak, we must remember the 
inherent risks we take when we allow rumours to heighten fear. 
 
We will continue to take all reasonable precautions and preventive measures at school as well as take 
the health of our community seriously. Let us work together to manage the fears and flood of information 
and act with wisdom, care, and compassion. 
 
John Chuah 
Head of School 
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Chinese New Year Celebration 

  
Chinese New Year also known as the Spring Festival is an 
important Chinese festival celebrated at the turn of the 
traditional lunar Chinese calendar. On Friday, 31 January 
2020, the UniWorld community celebrated the Year of the Rat. 
Students and teachers were encouraged to wear traditional 
attire or be dressed in red as the colour red symbolises 
prosperity, good luck and great energy. The festive atmosphere 
was vibrant and energised as the multicultural community of 
UniWorld celebrated the Chinese New Year, dressed in a sea 
of red.  
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The celebration 
kicked off with a 
video on the Story of 
Chinese Zodiac. The 
Chinese Zodiac is a 
cycle of 12 years, 
where each year is 
represented by one 
of twelve animals in 
the following order: 
Rat, Ox, Tiger, 
Rabbit, Dragon, 
Snake, Horse, Goat, 
Monkey, Rooster, 
Dog, and Pig. There 
exists a story, in 
Chinese mythology, 
of a great race that 
decided which 

animals made it into the Zodiac and in what order. The Jade Emperor, the ruler of all gods within Chinese 
mythology, hosted the race. To finish the race and become one of 12 animals in the calendar, the 
animals had to cross a river. 

 
Subsequently, the students from Kindergarten, Primary 1 and Primary 6 entertained everyone with their 
performances of traditional Chinese New Year songs. 
  


